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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council

Chairman

Bob Kerr


15 Cannon Street, Selkirk, TD7 5BP
01750 722658
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921

Minute: Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk


at 7pm on Monday 12th October, 2009


1) Present: Community Councillors Bob Kerr (Chair), Caroline Cruickshank, Tom Combe, Ian King, John Munro, Jim Gibson, Graham Easton, Wilma Gunn, Gordon Edgar, and Scottish Borders Councillors Kenneth Gunn and Carolyn Riddell-Carre.

[Also in attendance  PC Roy Brown and WPC Rachael Stevenson (until the end of item 6), one Press representative and 4 members of the public.]

2) Apologies: Community Councillors Dr Lindsay Neil, Alistair Pattullo, David Bethune and SBC Councillor V. Davidson.
3) The minutes of the meeting of 14th September were approved (proposed: I. King, seconded: G. Easton).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: K. Gunn asked for clarification of item 14 from last meeting and this was duly clarified by Ian King and accepted by Cllr. Gunn.
5) Declarations of interest: none.
6) Lothian and Borders Police
PC Brown reported that in the month of September 2009 there were 28 crimes reported to the police, of these 11 have been solved = 39.29% solved rate. This year to date 65.89% of crimes have been solved, which compares to the 58.21% over the same period last year. These crimes in September included 11 thefts, 8 vandalisms, 5 MDA offences including possession and possession with intent to supply, 1 obstruction, 2 perverting the course of justice and 1 breach of bail offence. Mr. Purves asked the officers if the CCTV camera’s in the town actually worked, this was in reference to an incident that he reported to the police: he was assured that they were in operation and PC Brown asked Mr Purves to contact him after the meeting to discuss the incident.

[SBC Cllr. Riddell-Carre joined the meeting at 7.15pm, giving apologies for being late.]

7) Planning: 
(a) There were no items of planning for Selkirk, but Cllr. King mentioned the planning application for a poultry farm in the Ettrick and Yarrow CC area. Concern was expressed about the extra vehicles that would be using the B7009 road from Selkirk to Ettrick valley and in particular the junction of the B7009/Yarrow Terrace.  K Gunn also expressed his concern about the increased traffic coming through the town and having to negotiate this dangerous junction. Ian King would respond to planners with our concerns.
OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.30pm)

(a) Mr. John Howie  asked about the path surface on the silver bridge from North to South Bridge Street as this was starting to break up. K Gunn responded that he would take the matter up with the relevant officer in SBC
(b) Mr. Purves asked when the drains will be cleaned out in Bridge  Street – also the state of the steps in Stey Brae.  Cllr. Gunn noted these points and would advise accordingly 

(c) Mr. Purves asked why Thomas Brown was forgotten about on the Selkirk Open Day and what was happening in Selkirk in reference to Flodden 500 anniversary.  These points were noted.

8)      Reports from SBC Councillors: 

(a) Councillor Gunn:  
(i) reported that he had followed up on the lack of signage indicating Selkirk on the A7 as it passes through Galashiels and the loss to traders  within the town, and that he has been given assurance that new signs will be erected; 
(ii) reported that the three Selkikshire Councillors conducted interviews on the tenancy of Smedheugh Farm and that the new tenant will be the Coltherd family, who will be good and trustworthy custodians at Smedheugh.
(b) Councillor Davidson:  not present
(c) Councillor Riddell-Carre: 
(i) alluded to planning policy ED4 Prime Retail Frontage and the general Guide to Use Classes Order Scotland Leaflet which was distributed to members. Cllr. King questioned the Councillor on this matter. The members expressed their disapproval of Cllr Riddell-Carre’s reported comments calling this CC “the Death Wish Brigade of Selkirk”.

9) Common Good Fund Operation:  no report 

10) Correspondence

	
	Item
	From
	Action

	(a)
	Information about “Who’s at the door” campaign to beat bogus callers.
	SBC
	noted 

	(b)
	Request about naming of the development at The Priory
	SBC 
	Priory Park was preferred

	(c)
	Request for funding.
	Bannerfield Horticultural Allotment Association
	deferred to December meeting

	(d)
	Notification re changes to planning system. 
	Scottish Government
	circulated

	(e)
	Minutes of Knowepark PS School Travel Plan Working Group 
	Knowepark PS
	K. Gunn to attend next meeting on 28/10/09


11) Reports from Sub-groups 

(a) Selkirk Hill Management Group – G. Edgar reported on the winter programme of works to be carried out
(b) Plattling Twinning Group – no report

12) Reports from associated groups and working groups 
(a) Evening Study groups – T. Combe reported that some classes had to be dropped due to lack of numbers of students, while other classes were doing well.                      
13) Reports from outside bodies 

(a) Selkirk Regeneration Group - Ian King gave a brief report
14) Other business - G. Edgar reported that the Argus Centre is to be painted and that the computer class is very busy.
Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council (AGM):

Monday 9th November, at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………
www.selkirkcommunitycouncil.co.uk
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